Age Group Recap- Gator Holiday Classic 
This past weekend, many of our age group swimmers got a chance to see what kind of competition the rest of the state had to offer at the Gator Holiday Classic in Gainesville. It was an extremely fast competition and for those swimmers that qualified for finals an extremely long one. However our swimmers stood up to the challenge and raced well. 

Many of our swimmers accomplished goals they had set at the beginning of the season in regard to scoring, making finals and achieving goal times or new JO standards. 
Swimmers from the Great Whites that achieved new JO cuts were Josh Costa (50 fly, 200 free, and 500 free), Michael Fonteno (100 free), Emily Gibson (200 free), Walker Hill (200 free), Robin Landy (100 back and 100 IM), Jack Melville (50 free) Maggie Roebuck (100 fly), Daniel Sugishita (100 fly, 200 fly, and 200 IM) and Grace Wallmeyer (50 free and 500 free). Hammerheads that made new qualifying standards included Anna Apple (50-100 free), Emma Devine (100 fly), Ryan Kirchhoff (200 free), Kasey Schmidt (100-200 free and 200 IM)., and Audrey Ware (50 fly and 50 free).
Great White swimmers ending up in the top eight for individual events were Parker Andrews (50-100 back ,100- 200 IM, 50-100 fly, 50 free and two first place finishes in the 50 and 100 breaststroke), Peyton Breault (100  and 200 back), Izaak  Butensky (50-200 free, 50-100 fly, 50-100 back, and 100-200 IM), Michael Fonteno (50 breast), Walker Hill (200 back), Salem Peacock (50 fly), Bradley Stamper (50 free), Hannah Smith (50-100 breast and 50 free), Ali Talwar (200 fly), Lydia Ware (50 fly, 50 back, 50-100 breast, and 100-200 IM), and Tony Yin (200 back).
Hammerheads finishing in the top eight for individual events were Tyler Rice, Amelia Hartje (100 back, 100 breast, and 100 IM) Elisabeth Juhan (50 Breast), Tyler Rice (50-200 free, 50-100 fly, 100 breast, and 100-200 IM) and Reed Wynn (50 fly, 50-100 breast, and 100-200 IM).
Great job to all of you that participated and to those swimmers going to the B Meet Championship this weekend, good luck and swim fast! Just a reminder that there will be no practice this Saturday for all groups (Makos, Tigers, Hammerheads, and  Great Whites).   

Coach Zubero

